George F. McClure

1730 Shiloh Lane

Winter Park, FL 32789-5847

Tel.  (407) 647-5092

E-mail: g.mcclure@ieee.org
11 March 2004

Mr. Erik Heilman, Legislative Assistant

Office of Congressman Ric Keller

Fax 202-225-0999

Dear Mr. Heilman:
Thank you for the opportunity to visit with you last week and express my concerns and those of the more than 1,200 other members of the Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers in Central Florida over cuts in the R&D budget in the FY2005 President’s Budget.

Recognizing that these are difficult times for budgeting, nonetheless cutting basic and applied research is harmful over the long term in degrading U.S. competitiveness in the global economy.  Both Nobelist Robert Solow and economist Joseph Stiglitz have documented the role of R&D in improving both productivity and a broader social rate of return.  Up to half the economic growth in postwar years can be traced to the innovation resulting from R&D.  http://www.autm.net/pubs/journal/00/techtransfer.pdf 

The federal role in research investment complements the private sector, which tends to focus on near-term developments with faster payoff.  But the longer-term federal  investments are the necessary “seed corn” from which future growth will sprout.

Specific concerns are the 15 percent cut in Defense research in 2005, the 11 percent cut in the  NASA aeronautical technology budget (where advances in propulsion and airframe design keep the U.S. competitive with Airbus) , and the elimination at NIST of the Advanced Technology Program (which in the past led to such developments as DirectTV).  Since 1990, ATP has fostered 526 projects, 59 percent led by small businesses with participation by over 100 universities.  The cost-sharing (about half federal funds) leverages the investment.  Some successes can be found at http://www.atp.nist.gov/ 

Federal R&D funds help support research at universities, which in turn can support graduate students and sustain the needed level of science and engineering graduates.  That number is down now, and prospective budget cuts will reduce it further.  This is especially critical now, when offshore competition is very strong and the most effective counter is innovation, which requires the highly skilled personnel and the research that will keep innovation at the cutting edge.

In  Central Florida, we are concerned with the space program, with research supporting advances in medical technologies, and defense, including training simulators, lasers and electro-optics, information systems, and energy systems.  Basic and applied research undergirds them all.

I trust you will share our concerns with Congressman Keller.

Sincerely yours,

George F. McClure

